Public Notice for Leach/Kenwood Road Project Number CN-0726-09

The intent of this notice is to inform the public that Cherokee Nation Roads Department proposes to
perform Roadway Improvements to the Leach/Kenwood Road (aka S 540 Rd or County Road 504)
located in Delaware County beginning three miles south of Leach on the Delaware/Cherokee County
Line and following Leach/Kenwood Road to the North approximately 11.96 miles to a point of
termination at the intersection of Kenwood Road.

The Roadway Improvements will include an overlay of approximately 7.82 miles as well as a full width
pavement repair in the first approximately 3.5 miles and also in the last approximately 990 feet of the
project excluding the intersection at 412 Alternate, the Oklahoma Turnpike Authority Bridge and the
existing span bridge near the north end of the project. All of these improvements will be completed
within the existing public right of way. Lastly, there will be approximately 1,700 feet of realignment and
construction of the roadway and replacement of drainage structures approximately 2 miles south of
Kenwood Road. The roadway is anticipated to be open to through traffic the duration of construction
although there may be times that only one lane will be passable.

Information pertaining to this proposed project is available for public examination during normal
business hours upon prior request. Written comments must be received within 15 days from the
publication of this Public Notice. Comments received on or before the closing date will become a part of
the official record and will be considered in the determination of this proposed project. All comments
regarding this proposal should be addressed to Mrs. Regina Compelube, PO Box 948, Tahlequah, OK
74465 and should refer to Project Number CN-0726-09.



